VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

APRIL 12, 2021
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, and Mark Todd. Trustee Al Lehr was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the March 22nd minutes. Mike French seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  

COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session for Personnel to discuss the Maintenance Contract and for legal matters.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Mayor Todd stated he and Scott Baltz met with Hank’s Excavating the previous week. They are working with them on a storm sewer in an easement behind a house in Parkview Manor. The manhole is leaking and needs to be fixed. There is also an issue with a manhole on Liederkranz Lane in Alpine Meadows. They should be fixed within the next month.
WATER: Mayor Todd stated he has continued to stay in touch with DCEO for the $500,000 grant which, if awarded to the Village, could be used to replace the water main in the industrial section. If the Village isn’t awarded the grant, the line would be replaced just in small sections.
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS AND SIDEWALKS: Randy Burk stated he would like to give a shout-out to Scott Baltz who has been working on the IDOT paperwork and collecting signatures for the streetscape project. The project may be on the June letting for bids.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: none
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: Mark Todd stated he talked to the cell tower provider about the company that wants to take it over. The provider told him they didn’t know about it but the cell tower shows that it is in Virginia. They said to ignore everything that comes from that company because they think it’s a different cell tower.
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Ordinance 1235 is for case SU-51 for Cave Creek Properties. They are asking for a Special Use Permit for 218 West Madison Street. The property is in a B1 district. The Special Use Permit will allow for a residence on the second floor with the stipulation that they will have to reapply for anything involving the first floor. Mike French made a motion to approve Ordinance 1235 as presented. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL AND RECREATION: Mayor Todd stated MCCS has requested a pool pass for their virtual annual dinner auction. Mike Capell made a motion to donate a pool pass for the Annual Millstadt Schools Dinner Auction to be held virtually on Facebook Live on Thursday, May 13th. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
CEMETERY: Ray Famula stated he is still collecting bids for a new sign.
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated they are still helping set Covid vaccine appointments. There were 3,390 meals served in March. The next Executive Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 20th at 6pm.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 20th. Dan Duncan gave his official notice of resignation. Mike stated that will leave two positions to fill.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 
Emergency Service and Disaster Agency – Scott Baltz stated the siren was repaired on Friday, April 2nd and is up and running.
Fire Department – Scott Baltz stated the bar-b-que went well.
BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated the building permits seem to be going well with the new applications. He and the police officers have been issuing warnings for high grass and garbage in yards.
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated he met with MCS and St. James School to schedule their games for the fall. He had asked them to be off the fields by September 15th and both schools were able to accommodate that. He stated Diamond 1 looks good where the new grass was planted but other areas do not look as good. It’s playable but also will be fixed in the fall.

Mayor Todd stated Gleeson Asphalt was awarded the bid for asphalting East Madison Street and South Breese Street at the previous Village Board meeting. They will schedule with Scott Baltz when they will start working on the project.

Mayor Todd stated he and Tracy Holmes finished the budget for next year. The Trustees received it in their packets. It will be up for approval at the next Village Board meeting.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated he received a letter from the Illinois Sister Cities Association. They chose Millstadt Sister Cities Organization as the recipient of the 2020 Sister Cities Champion of Youth Award. Mayor Todd congratulated the organization.

Library Director Nichole Lauko stated that as they are preparing to build a new library building, they have been thinking of ways to move forward. They would like for the library to become a district library which would make them their own entity. They would be able to do their own levies and would interact with the County directly. The next step would be for their lawyer to write up an ordinance for the Village to approve. If that is not something the Village is interested in, they would be on the ballot for the following year’s referendum to become a district library. Randy Burk stated he thought it may be a good idea to allow it so they do not have to put out the referendum. Mayor Todd agreed, stating the Village did not object and directed Ms. Lauko to move forward with the ordinance.
CITIZENS COMMENTS: none
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for Personnel for maintenance contract and legal matters. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Ray Famula made a motion to close Executive Session. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Mike French made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Ray Famula. The motion carried unanimously.   
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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